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As is traditional at the end of the year, we 
are sending you our brochure with tax news. 
Unfortunately, the planned major tax reform 
has become victim of political events in 
Austria, but some parts of the planned reform 
have been implemented.

Our offi  ce has yet again seen reasonable 
growth, which has led to an increase in the 
headcount. Astrid Schiefer strengthened our 
secretariat in June and Julia Bauer joined 
the accounting department in November 
where she has been involved on balance sheet 
accounting.

The digitisation process is gaining momentum 
in our offi  ce and this year we again invested in 
new information technology. Speaking about 
IT, I would like to draw your att ention to the 
BMD Com platform, which will signifi cantly 
simplify communication between you and 
our offi  ce. As for information technology, 
new laws have entered into force bringing in 
particular the obligation for legal entities to 
submit documents electronically. For more 
information, see page 10 in the att ached 
brochure.

This year again I would like to take this 
opportunity to thank all our staff  for their 
commitment, engagement and readiness to 
continue to learn. 

I would also like to thank you, our clients, as we 
have been working for some of you for decades. 
Long-term and stable business relations are not 
to be taken for granted in today‘s hectic times, 
so I am pleased to see them in our company.

We wish you a Merry Christmas, calm days full 
of peace as well as contemplation, and good 
luck, success and happiness in 2020.

Yours truly,

Mag. Georg Stöger 

and the entire Stöger & Partner team
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